
 

Parks Improvement Advisory Board 

Regular Meeting – October 1, 2013 
 

 

Item 1: Meeting Called to Order by Bruce Hill at 12:03 p.m. 

 

Location:    Lincoln Park Tower – Hospitality Suite 

 

 Roll Call 

Board Members Present:  Bruce Hill 

Lena Elliott 

     John Justman 

     Sam Susuras 

 

Alternate Members Present:   Walt Bergman 

     Paul Cain 

     Donna Ross 

 

Alternate Members Absent:  Barbara Traylor Smith 

Tim Foster 

 

        

Parks & Recreation Staff Present: Rob Schoeber, Director 

Tressa Fisher, Administrative Specialist 

 

City Staff Present:   Jay Valentine, Financial Operations 

 

Guest:     Tom Spicer 

 

Bruce Hill requested the PIAB members introduce themselves and state their affiliation with the 

Board.  

 

Item 2: Approve Minutes 

Sam Susuras moved to approve the July 2, 2013 Parks Improvement Advisory Board minutes.                 

Lena Elliott seconded. Motion was approved unanimously. 

  

Motion adopted by the Parks Improvement Advisory Board:  Yes 4      No 0 

 

 

Item 3: Welcome City Council Member Barbara Traylor Smith  

Council Member Barbara Traylor Smith was unable to attend the meeting.  

 

 

Item 4: Fees and Charges Review  
Rob Schoeber reviewed the Fees and Charges summary (see attached), stating the spreadsheet 

only consists of the fees that affect the partners and that have proposed increases. Mr. Schoeber 

said the City is not proposing to readjust the partner flat fee contract for a three year period, which 

began in 2011. (The flat fees will be re-negotiated in 2014 for a January 1, 2015 effective date.)  
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City staff will be meeting with School District 51 and Colorado Mesa University in the near future 

to discuss potential changes in the contracts, such as additional needs that were not originally 

included in the flat fees.   

 

Rob Schoeber reviewed the worksheet in detail, specifically discussing the hospitality suite, as 

well as the substantial fee differences that currently exist between renting the football field versus 

the baseball field.  Paul Cain expressed concern regarding the cost of scheduling baseball games at 

Suplizio Field versus Canyon View Park. Rob Schoeber stated the baseball games were included 

in the flat fee, so the increase would not impact the School District or CMU. Bruce Hill expressed 

concern that the City and the partners have discontinued tracking spectator numbers, stating there 

will not be anything to base the flat fees on during future negotiations. Tom Spicer requested the 

next flat fee be based on a three year budget and stated he would prefer the fee remain the same 

versus potentially decreasing then later spiking again. Paul Cain expressed concern that the IGA’s 

and the flat fees were not included in the fees and charges summary worksheet.    

 

Paul Cain moved to support the proposed 2014 Fees and Charges policy in addition to the existing 

IGA’s and flat fee rates with School District 51, Colorado Mesa University, JUCO, and Rockies. 

Sam Susuras seconded.    

 

Motion adopted by the Parks Improvement Advisory Board:  Yes  4      No 0 

 

 

Item 5:  Calendar for next year 

The Board members approved the proposed 2014 meeting calendar and said they will continue to 

schedule extra meetings as needed for any special projects and/or agenda items.   

 

 

Item 6:  Financial Report 
Jay Valentine passed out a revised copy of the financial report (see attached) and stated the reason 

for the revision was due to the name change from Mesa College to Colorado Mesa University. 

Ending funds available: $178,653.07, which does not include the $50,000 transfer for the Lincoln 

Park tennis courts project. Mr. Valentine briefly discussed the mysterious dividends that keep 

showing up, stating this stock was sold quite some time ago and the investment company has been 

contacted on numerous occasions.    

 

 

Item 7:  Other Business 

Tom Spicer discussed the proposed additions to the stadium track and field, due to the 

University’s new men’s track and field program. At this time there are no facilities in the valley 

that are equipped to host a collegiate tournament. The proposed additions to the stadium would 

have to include a steeplechase, larger throw areas and a cage for the disc and shot put, and a 

hammer throw area.  Due to drainage and water issues, the steeplechase has turned out to be more 

cost prohibitive than originally expected. Tom Spicer stated the University would like to pursue a 

collaborative effort towards funding the track and field additions, as they are currently in line to 

host the RMAC men’s and women’s track and field meet in spring of 2016, which could 

potentially bring 1,000 people to the community. Mr. Spicer stated the high schools and CMU 

would be able to share the new amenities and that the student athlete experience would drastically 

improve as it would provide the students the opportunity to train in a proper facility. Discussion 
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ensued regarding the reasoning for PIAB to fund the entire project when it appears the new 

amenities would only benefit “one” of the partners. Tom Spicer expressed bringing collegiate 

tournaments to Grand Junction would result in a positive economic impact on the community and 

requested the opportunity to bring forward a financial request once final project numbers have 

been received. Bruce Hill stated the proposal could be made at any of the scheduled quarterly 

PIAB meetings; however, if the University felt time was of the essence, a special meeting could 

also be requested. Donna Ross stated there could be other partners with future financial requests as 

well. Lena Elliott expressed the need for clarification regarding CMU’s project priorities, stating 

the last three PIAB meetings have included conversations regarding the University’s funding 

request for the west bleachers.    

 

Rob Schoeber provided a brief update on the Lincoln Park tennis courts, stating they will be open 

for use on Friday.   

 

 

Item 8:  Adjourn  

The meeting was adjourned at 1:05 p.m. by acclamation.   

 

Respectfully submitted,   

 

Tressa Fisher 

Administrative Specialist 
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